





June 2015

Dear Praying Friends,

It has only been a short time since we wrote you last, but this letter is necessary to let you know some things that have happened unexpectedly. We ask that everyone keep praying for God's guidance and wisdom as we tackle these problems.

Pastor Ray, the national man who will be helping us in Nukuoro, went to the state hospital to see the US team of ophthalmologists last week. He found out that he has cataracts and that they need to be removed as soon as possible. Another team of doctors will be coming in either June or July to Pohnpei, and they have recommended that he have the cataracts removed at that time. They told him that waiting would not be a good idea because, if they harden too much, the doctors will not be able to remove the cataracts and he would go blind. We all feel that he should follow the doctor's advice.

Our solar batteries have been delayed and instead of arriving in mid-May, they will not be arriving until mid to late June. They were delayed first in California and then by Typhoon Dolphin.

A father and his three sons were to go down and help us with camp set up and off-loading of the supplies from the ship. The father had an appointment for a yearly medical evaluation moved from September to June by the VA. So, they will not be available to help during June because he will be in Guam.

Lastly, we are still lacking enough funds to buy the remaining supplies and pay for the shipping costs.

The Pohnpei Department of Transportation still has not released a schedule for the ship, so we do not know when it will be going to Nukuoro.

All these things are disappointing to us, but we know that God is in control of everything. He has the departure date in mind, and we have to wait on His timing. Please continue to pray that we will be faithful and working while we wait on Him. As soon as other information is available, we will write again. Thank you for your prayers and financial support.

In His Service, Jack & Melinda